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TH5066 – Export prices declined around 1 percent in anticipation of the government’s issuance of a 

new public tender in June and July. 
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Market Tone 

 
Export prices declined around 1 percent from the previous week.  The government intends to sell up to 2 

million metric tons of its old-crop rice stocks in June and July.  It should be noted that Thailand is 

competing for a Philippines rice tender that is likely to take place in the first week of June.  However, it 

is unclear if the Thai Government will announce a public tender for its rice stocks prior to the 

Philippines Government’s official announcement.  Trade contacts indicated that the Philippines 

National Food Authority is expected to issue a tender to import 25% grade new-crop white rice for 

delivery between July and August under a potential government-to-government contract.  Thai Traders 

expect that the Philippines tender will total 250,000 metric tons.   

 

Prices for Thai white rice are currently $25 per metric ton (MT) higher than Vietnamese rice.  In order 

to compete for the Philippines tender, the Thai Government will have to offer competitive prices 

compared to Vietnam.  It is likely that the Thai Government will have to increase its subsidies to Thai 

traders if prices for 25% grade new-crop white rice remain at current levels ($350 - $360 per MT).   

 

Background 

 

In February 2015, the Thai Government won a 200,000-metric ton tender from the Philippines for 

delivery in March and April.  The Thai Government initially offered lower prices, however, Vietnamese 

traders later matched those prices and won a larger piece of the tender as a result of their long standing 

relationships with Philippine traders.  Vietnam ultimately received a 300,000-metric ton tender while 

Thailand was awarded a 200,000-metric ton tender.  The Thai contracts consisted of 100,000 metric 

tons of 15% grade white rice at $420/MT (CIF) and 100,000 metric tons of 25% grade white rice at 

$369/MT (CIF).  The shipments were subcontracted to rice exporters similar to past government-to-

government contracts.  Thai Traders reported that shipments for the 200,000 MT have already been 

Bangkok 



fulfilled.    

 

Rice Export Update 

Unofficial preliminary rice exports (excluding premium white and fragrant rice) for May 18-24, 2015 

totaled 88,775 metric tons, up 23,307 metric tons from the previous week and up 9,308 metric tons from 

the four-week moving average of 79,466 metric tons (Table 2).  Rice exports (excluding premium white 

and fragrant rice) from January 1 – May 24, 2015, totaled 1,472,598 metric tons, down 9 percent from 

the same period last year. 

 

Total rice exports from January to March 2015 totaled 2.1 million metric tons, down 4 percent from the 

same period last year (See GAIN Report – TH5054 Grain and Feed Update, April 2015). 

 

  
 

  

  

  

  
           

 


